

Mental Health Agency of Southeast Iowa
Governing Board Meeting 
August 14, 2024, 1:30pm
The Well Fairfield
1700 S Main St.
Fairfield, IA  52556
In person /Zoom 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89869610211?pwd=MWtqVWlwNnFyNzA5RGphNW81ZnBWZz09

Attending:
Ron Bride, Davis County Board of Supervisor
Dee Sandquist, Jefferson County Board of Supervisor  
Steve Wanders, Mahaska County Board of Supervisor/Alternate
Sonny Schroeder, Monroe County Board of Supervisor 
Brian Morgan, Wapello County Board of Supervisor
Jack Seward, Jr., Washington County Board of Supervisor/Chair 
Cheryll Jones, Child Health Specialty Clinics/Children Services Provider
Tracy Liptak, Optimae/Adult Services Provider
Patricia Lipski, Adult/Relative of Adult Representative 
Gary Anderson, Appanoose County Sheriff/Law Enforcement Representative 
Joshua Schier, 8th Judicial District Court Judge/Judicial System Representative 
Ryanne Wood, MHASEI CEO
Stephanie Koch, MHASEI/Appanoose County 
Ken Hyndman, MHASEI /Des Moines County
Sarah Berndt, MHASEI /Henry County
Sandy Stever, MHASEI /Jefferson and Van Buren County
Bobbie Wulf, MHASEI/Louisa and Washington County
Tami Gilliland, MHASEI/Keokuk County
Miranda Tucker MHASEI /Wapello and Monroe County
Latisha Wilson, MHASEI/Wapello County
Leia Craft, MHASEI Administrative Assistant
Patty Brooks, MHASEI Administrative Assistant
Christina Schark, SIMHC
Jennifer Stevenson, Elevate  
Todd Lange, Wellpoint

Welcome/Introductions

Approval of Agenda
Patricia Lipski motioned to approve the agenda.
Gary Anderson seconded the motion.
Ron Bride, aye. Dee Sandquist, aye. Steve Wanders, aye. Brian Morgan, aye. Jack Seward, Jr., aye. Cheryll Jones, aye. Tracy Liptak, aye. Patricia Lipski, aye. Gary Anderson, aye. Joshua Schier, aye.
Motion carried.

Consider Approval of July 10, 2024 Meeting Minutes
Ron Bride motioned to approve July 10, 2024 meeting minutes. 
Brian Morgan seconded the motion. 
Ron Bride, aye. Dee Sandquist, aye. Steve Wanders, aye. Brian Morgan, aye. Jack Seward, Jr., aye. Cheryll Jones, aye. Tracy Liptak, aye. Patricia Lipski, aye. Gary Anderson, aye. Joshua Schier, aye.

Receive update from Advisory Committees
The Adult Advisory Committee met to review the behavioral health district map released by HHS.  The group grieved collectively as the map separates Louisa and Des Moines Counties from the current region.  There was an upbeat message that regardless of the new map there are relationships that go beyond boundaries and those relationships and collaborations will continue as the region continues it’s work to assist people.  The region will to be supportive of Louisa and Des Moines counties and there is a strong commitment to continue work until the regions are dissolved.  There is also a commitment to connect with the counties that have been added to the map to discover services in place, possible gaps and how those spaces serve populations in Iowa.  Also an emerging theme from the area providers in regards to how this region has collaborated with one another and with the region.  The committee discussed region CDS’ adding some additional duties to current job tasks as regional staff have left employment.  The Behavioral Health Director/Southeast Iowa Medical Center reviewed that he has had great collaboration with the MHASEI CEO and the committee discussed working together to decrease silos and feels it will continue.  There is a committee wide concern that very little has been released about children services.  

The Children Advisory Committee met and reviewed the new behavioral health map and the service delivery system. Cheryll Jones reported that they continue to be involved and looking to see where children services are considered.  Reviewed that the new advisory board set up does not have a pediatric provider included.  She reviewed that this region’s providers work together to serve children.  Patricia Lipski and Joy Szewczyk were selected to participate in a focus group with Mathematica to hear parents of children receiving services input.  

Consider Approval of claims- August
The claims paid for August 6 and August 20, 2024 claims cycle was reviewed.
Patricia Lipski motioned to approve the claims for August.  
Gary Anderson seconded the motion. 
Ron Bride, aye. Dee Sandquist, aye. Steve Wanders, aye. Sonny Schroeder, aye. Brian Morgan, aye. Jack Seward, Jr., aye. Cheryll Jones, aye. Tracy Liptak, aye. Patricia Lipski, aye. Gary Anderson, aye. Joshua Schier, aye.
Motion carried.

Receive and File Fiscal Agent Report- July
The revenue and expenditures were reviewed for the month of July.  
Tracy Liptak motioned to receive and file the July fiscal agent report. 
Steve Wanders seconded the motion. 
Ron Bride, aye. Dee Sandquist, aye. Steve Wanders, aye. Sonny Schroeder, aye. Brian Morgan, aye. Jack Seward, Jr., aye. Cheryll Jones, aye. Tracy Liptak, aye. Patricia Lipski, aye. Gary Anderson, aye. Joshua Schier, aye.
Motion carried.

MHDS Commission Update- Sarah
Sarah Berndt reviewed the changes with MHIs and the specialties of MHI.  MHI/Cherokee will be housing forensics and will have no children beds.  The bed will increase to 17 beds and the wait list is approximately 30 days.  MHI/Independence will serve children and will open more beds to serve.  The MHDS Commission took action as they have a duty to provide a letter to Director Garcia, continued to recommend the budget be increased to fund for Medicaid services.  The commission appreciates the legislative action to increase rates and recommend the increases continue to follow the cost of living.  They continue to support the efforts of the Iowa’s CCBHC system.  The MHDS Commission continues to support a recovery oriented system of care. 

CEO Update- 
· HHS BH map and supporting Information
Ryanne Wood reviewed the released behavioral health map.  Ryanne discussed the loss of Des Moines and Lousia Counties and identified the partnerships that cross the boundary lines.  Ryanne recognized providers and future providers have the same challenges in crossing boundaries to serve individuals effectively.  The providers in our spaces work hard to serve people well and will continue to have space in the new map area.  Ryanne identified partners that the region works with currently that may not be in the new district identified however will continue to foster those relationships.  An inventory with the existing region is being completed to review how to move forward and looking at the function of the bh district as well as identifying the areas the region is not familiar with, what services or practices are going well, gaps in the systems and looking for linkages in those spaces.  Reviewed the system having an approach to a person centered access to care.  Ryanne reviewed the map using the data points that were identified.  She reviewed that funds do not always solve all issues, there has to be providers respond to proposals.  Our geographical space has a rural culture and reviewed the need to be able to recruit professionals that have the mindset of the populations in this area, want to serve and live here.  Individuals are always able to access services where they choose however it is identified for those individuals a challenge is transportation to access those services.  Those barriers will need to be addressed by the state plan.  This again ties to collaboration and partnerships.  

Questions and Answers
Cheryll Jones discussed there must be linkage between the new behavioral health districts and the ADRCs.  It was reviewed the behavioral health district changes, there are also changes to the new waiver system, also CCBHCs starting. Reviewed treating the entire family system and the potential of improving the system.  There continues to be opportunities to be heard by the state.  

Latisha Wilson discussed a message that continues to need to be put forth is the barriers of people in jail not having access to Medicaid.  It hinders persons getting substance use treatment or accessing mental health services.  

Patricia Lipski discussed being a part of the focus group she attended, assisting families that have a child with special needs and the need to be proactive in assisting those children and families. 

Reviewed the participants on the Health and Human Services Council.  

Next Meeting
The next meeting is scheduled for September 11, 2024; 1:30p.m. to be held at The Well, Fairfield, Iowa.  

Adjourn
Tracy Liptak motioned to adjourn.
Ron Bride seconded the motion.
Ron Bride, aye. Dee Sandquist, aye. Steve Wanders, aye. Sonny Schroeder, aye. Brian Morgan, aye. Jack Seward, Jr., aye. Cheryll Jones, aye. Tracy Liptak, aye. Patricia Lipski, aye. Gary Anderson, aye. Joshua Schier, aye.
Motion carried.




